

Education institutions should display info on seats quota: DCP

MANGALURU: "It is expected from all educational institutions to display the quota of seats reserved for students of all categories at their respected campuses. But, if any institution is not following the norm, a complaint may be submitted in this regard," said DCP (Crime and Traffic) Uma Prashanth.

She was responding to a concern put forth by Raghuvir, during the SC, ST grievance redressal meeting conducted by the Mangaluru Police Commissionerate in the city on Sunday.

Raghuvir said that most of the educational institutions have not displayed the details of the quota-wise seats of students.

The students, especially those belonging to the SC-ST category, are deprived of

proper information, during the time of admissions. Therefore, the police department should direct the institutions to display the required information on their notice boards, he said.

Another member said that the officials concerned have not provided information sought through RTI, during the given time.

The DCP said that the information will be delivered to the applicant as per legal provisions. However, both the government department and the applicant are bound by certain obligations. It also depends on the category of information that has been sought from the department concerned. There may be some information that could not be disseminated, she added.

DH News Service



DCP(Crime and Traffic) Uma Prashanth conducts the SC, ST grievance redressal meeting at the City Police Commissioner's office in Mangaluru on Sunday.